
	

 
November 18, 2021 
 
Via email: Rick.Dykhouse@charter.com,  investor@charter.com 
 
 
Richard R. Dykhouse 
Executive Vice President, General Counsel and Corporate Secretary 
Charter Communications, Inc. 
400 Atlantic Ave. 
Stamford, CT 06901 
 
Dear Mr. Dykhouse:  
 
The Unitarian Universalist Association, a shareowner of Charter 
Communications, Inc. (the “Company”), is hereby submitting the attached 
proposal (the “Proposal”) pursuant to the Securities and Exchange 
Commission’s Rule 14a-8 to be included in the proxy statement of the 
“Company” for its 2022 annual meeting of shareholders. The UUA is co-
filing this resolution with Calvert Research and Management. The resolution 
requests that that the Board of Directors adopt a policy requiring Charter 
Communications to disclose on its website the annual Consolidated EEO-1 
Report that it is required to submit annually to the U.S Equal Employment 
Opportunity Commission.   
 
The Unitarian Universalist Association (“UUA”) is a faith community of 
more than 1000 self-governing congregations that brings to the world a vision 
of religious freedom, tolerance, and social justice. With roots in the Jewish 
and Christian traditions, Unitarianism and Universalism have been forces in 
American spirituality from the time of the first Pilgrim and Puritan settlers.  
The UUA is also an investor with an endowment valued at approximately 
$267 million, the earnings from which are an important source of revenue 
supporting our work in the world. The UUA takes its responsibility as an 
investor and shareowner very seriously. We view the shareholder resolution 
process as an opportunity to bear witness to our values at the same time that 
we enhance the long-term value of our investments. 
 
The UUA through its Unitarian Universalist Common Endowment Fund has 
continuously beneficially owned, for at least one year as of the date hereof, at 
least $25,000 worth of the Company’s common stock. Verification of this 
ownership will be sent under separate cover. The UUA intends to continue to 
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hold such shares through the date of the Company’s 2022 annual meeting of 
shareholders. 
 
The UUA defers to the lead filer, Calvert Research and Management, in all 
decision-making regarding this proposal. Please contact William Hsu at (202) 
238-2219 or whsu@calvert.com with any questions or to arrange for a 
meeting. If need be, I can reached directly at (617) 620-0574 or 
tbrennan@uua.org. 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
Timothy Brennan, 
Special Advisor on Responsible Investing  
 
cc: Andrew McGeorge, Treasurer & CFO, UUA 
      William Hsu, Calvert Research and Management 
      John Wilson, Calvert Research and Management 
 
Enclosure: Shareholder resolution  






